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County Farmers Face 
Some Financial Woes

FILLING IN THE CRACKS— Marcos Lopez, background, who is the street superintendent for the 
City of Muleshoe, is working with his crew as they fill in the ‘ cracks’ in city streets. Also shown in 
the ‘repair process’ are Charles Fanning and Bennie Alarcon. Lopez said workmen are taking 
advantage of the sunny, warm days to take care of the repairs as the nice weather won’t last and we 
can expect some very cold days ahead before springtime.

ASC Reminds Farmers-Check 
For Deadlines On Programs

Beginning the new year, 
several important dates to 
remember have been released 
by Danny Noble, executive 
county director of the ASC

Around

Muleshoe
***

Bill Huffacker of Lubbock will 
be the guest artist at the 
Muleshoe Area Art Association 
meeting Tuesday, Jan. 14 at 2 

.m. in the Muleshoe State 
ank community room. It was 

reported that guests were wel
come at the meeting.

***
Muleshoe Jennyslippers will 

hold their annual “ Installation 
Banquet”  Tuesday, Jan. 14 at 
7:30 p.m. at the Bailey County 
Civic Center. Officers for 1986, 
will be installed and all mem
bers are encouraged to attend. 

***
Jesse White, publishers re

presentative from Taylor Pub
lishing Co. will host a meeting a 
at 7 p.m. Monday, January 13, 
in the meeting room at the

Muleshoe Area Public Library.
He said anyone interested in 

contributing to a county history 
since this is the Sesquicenten- 
nial year, and people attempting 
to preserve history on a local 
level are encouraged to attend.

White says he has done a 
history book in Parmer County 
and is currently working on 
history books in Lamb, Yoakum 
and Cochran Counties.

***
Jeff Smith said the contribu

tion to Girlstown USA following 
the Mule Day Festival last 
August amounted to $2,250, as 
heavy rains immediately preced
ing the festival kept a lot of 
people away.

***
A ‘ Sweetheart Festival’ will 

be held in the Bailey County 
Civic Center on Saturday, Feb
ruary 1, from 7-11 p.m. The 
sweetheart coronation will take 
place at 10 p.m. with candidates 
representing the art, band and 
speech departments of both 
junior high and high school.

Any interested individuals, 
civic groups or other organiza
tions are asked to reserve booth 
space at the festival by con
tacting Sherry Barrett, 946-3647 
or Carolyn Willoughby, 272- 
5446.

Melba Irvin, publicity chair
man, commented, “ The festival 
is family entertainment with 
games, food and lots of fun.”

The annual Brownfield Cham
ber of Commerce Banquet will 
be held Saturday, January 18, 
at 7:00 p.m., in the Brownfield 
High School Dining Commons 
located at 701 North Fir.

The theme is “ Together We 
Are Texans” . This will be the
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office located in Muleshoe.
Included in the January 

report are the following:
WOOL AND MOHAIR 

January 31, 1986, is the final 
date for filing 1985 wool 
application for the wool incent
ive program.

COTTON PRODUCTION 
April 1, 1986, is the final date 

to return 1985 Cotton Pro
duction Card (503’ s) to the ASC 
office. Jf these cards are not 
returned by this date, a 
permanent zero will be applied.

INTEREST RATE 
The loan interest rate for 

January is 7.750 percent.

Three Way 
FHA Officer 
At Meeting

Lykinda Tyson, daughter of 
Caton and Darance Tyson, 
recently participated in ExCell 
‘86. ExCell ’86 is a four day 
program offered to the top four 
state officers in FHA, FFA, 4-H 
and other organizations.

The program offered help to 
improve the officers’ leadership 
skills, their public speaking 
skills, and their appearances 
which aids in the representation 
of their organizations.

The highlight of the four 
days, which was sponsored by 
Texas Power and Light and held 
at their youth camp facilities at 
Trinidad, were the two banquets 
held in honor of the officers and 
special guests. Guest were 
Senator Bill Sarpalius and his 
family and the president of 
Texas Power and Light and his 
wife, as well as other employees 
of Texas Power and Light and 
Southwest Airlines.

Lykinda is a senior at Three 
Way High School and she 
participates in FHA, FFA, and 
the National Honor Society. She 
serves as the yearbook editor 
and is a varsity cheerleader.

Her invitation to ExCell ’86 
was because she is the State 
Vice President of the Texas 
Association o f the Future 
Homemakers of America.

LYKINDA TYSON

IRRIGATION AND 
AGRICULTURAL 
CONFERENCE

There will be a meeting 
January 13, 1986, in the Bailey 
County Coliseum, beginning at 
8:30 a.m. for all interested, 
producers.

This meeting will concern the 
1986 Farm Program, ACP, 
FmHA Loans, Mite Control, 
Wheat Leaf Rust, Irrigation 
Efficiencies and other agri-*^ 
culture related matters.

Free lunch will be served, and 
the event is sponsored by Bailey 
County Electric Cooperative, 
Blackwater Valley Water Soil 
and Water Conservation District 
and the Texas Agricultural 
Extension Service.

CONSERVATION TILLAGE 
AND WATER MANAGEMENT

Another meeting of interest 
will be the Conservation Tillage 
and Water Management at the 
Hale County Agricultural Cent
er, beginning at 9 a.m. and 
ending around 2:30 p.m. on 
February 13. Interested pro
ducers are encouraged to at
tend.

COUNTY AND COMMUNITY 
COMMITTEES 

County Committee
Ben Roming, chairman; L.H. 

‘Buck’ Medlin, Jr., vice chair
man; Terry Pollard, member; 
Jerry Sowder, first alternate and 
J. W. Herington, second alter
nate.

Community ‘A ’
J.W. Herington, chairman; 

David Stovall, vice chairman; 
Eugene Shaw, member; Carl
Cont. Page 6, Col. 5

Veterans Land 
Program Rep

To Speak Here
Muleshoe’ s Knights of Col

umbus will host an educational 
seminar on the Texas Veterans 
Housing Assistance Program 
and the Veterans Land Program 
on January 16, at 8 p.m. in the 
Catholic Center at 805 E. 
Hickory in the Country Club 
Addition in Muleshoe.

Lorenzo M. Sedeno, field 
representative for the Veterans 
Land Board will conduct the 
seminar, which he says is open 
to the public.

Some 3,990 veterans in 
Bailey, Lamb and Parmer 
Counties and real estate pro
fessionals interested in parti
cipating in the two programs 
have been invited to attend the 
seminar.

Sedeno said the Housing 
Assistance Program offers low 
interest loans up to $20,000 to 
apply toward the purchase of a 
new home. The program is 
available to veterans who wish 
to purchase an existing home or 
to build a new one.

He added that the same 
program can also be used in 
conjunction with a no-down

Cayment home loan from the 
I.S.7 Veterans Administration 

and there is no limit on the 
amount of acreage bought with 
a home.

Lazbuddie Stock 
Show January 18

Rick Copp, vo-ag instructor at 
•Lazbuddie Schools, said the 
annual Livestock Show will be 
conducted in the ag building at 
the school on Saturday, January 
18.

Animals will be weighed in 
from 8-12 noon and an entry fee 
of $5 per animal will be 
charged, with no limit to the 
number of animals entered in 
the show.

Judging will be getting un
derway at 1:30 p.m., with
Melvin Chisum of Earth- 
Springlake as the judge.

Copp said there is no re
striction, as anyone who resides 
in the Lazbuddie School District 
may exhibit animals.

Banners, pennants and tro
phies will be presented for the 
grand champions and reserve 
grand champions; while buckles 
will be presented for breed 
champions.

Copp said two junior and two 
senior showmanships will be 
conducted, and time and weath
er permitting, there will be an 
adult showmanship.

Contest Set 
To Select 
Sauce Name

Like to enter contests? Like to 
have a chance to earn a few 
extra dollars? Each and every
one has the opportunity to win 
$100 or $50 by being the winner 
in a contest to name Jeff 
Smith’ s cooking sauce.

Smith has long been asked for 
the ingredients in a sauce he 
uses to marinade and cook 
steaks. However, he also said 
the sauce is equally good for 
chicken, pork or sausage.

He said he always planned to 
eventually bottle the sauce, and 
it will be available in stores in 
the next few months...but, it 
needs a name.

You will have until January 
31, and your entry must bear a 
postmark no later than that 
date. Send you entry to 
“ Sauce” , P.O. Box 471, Mule
shoe, TX 79347.

A hint -  it should have 
‘Muleshoe’ somewhere in the 
name. A check for $100 for first 
place, or $50 for the runner-up 
will be presented.

“ It’s hard to say just how 
many farmers in Bailey County 
are in trouble or could be 
(considered marginal at this 
tim e,”  said Henry Taylor, 
supervisor of the local Farmers 
Home Administration office.

“ Anything 1 might say at this 
time would be just a pure 
guess,”  he continued, “ since 
we have processed only about 
25 percent of the farm loans we 
expect to for this year.”

Taylor did add that only about 
10 percent of the 25 percent 
loans processed showed farmers 
who had financial problems, or 
were to be considered ‘margin
al.’

“ With all the servicing 
actions we can do, it’s just not 
that bad,”  said the FmHA 
county executive. According to 
Taylor, nothing can be definitely 
determined until the new Farm 
Program is released, and the 
county producers all apply for 
their current farm loans. He 
also said that many of the

firoducers who are experiencing 
inancial problems are only 

experiencing “ very minor 
financial problems”  as compar
ed to a number of the farmers 
and ranchers across the nation.

Wednesday, J. Lynn Futch, 
state FmHA director, said “ I 
can say that we are not going to 
foreclose on 7,000 Texas farm
ers. There are only 6,000 in the 
state who are delinquent in 
their loan payments. And I am 
confident that we can work out 
with a majority • a large 
majority - a satisfactory cash 
flow situation.

But, Futch said his office, 
based in Temple, does not know 
how many do face foreclosure, 
nor when that decision will be 
made.

He also added that as niany

as 16,000 Texas farmers borrow 
from FmHA, and 60 percent are 
current on their debts. The 
remaining 40 percent includes 
those with delinquent debts 
beginning form $100, he noted. 
“ These with small delinquen
cies will be easier to take care 
of with the alternatives we are 
offering,”  he added.

New FmHA policy, announc
ed Nov. 1, stated that county 
FmHA supervisors could try 
loan deferral, reamortization, 
restructuring or subordinating a 
farmers account to bring it 
current. The loan is expected to 
show positive cash flow and 
show signs that 1986 obligations 
could be met if the farmer i$ 
refinanced for the upcoming 
crop year.

“ These are much more liberal 
terms than a private lender 
would offer,”  Futch said.

A primary concern of farmers, 
small communities and busi
nessmen is the uncertainty of 
FmHA’s impending decisions.

"Those farmers who know 
they are delinquent should come 
on in (to the county office). We 
are working loan applications 
now,”  he said. “ Tne farmer 
should know within 30 days of 
when he comes to the office 
whether he’ ll be financed. And 
we should nave most of the 
checks to them by April 1.”

But Futch acknowledged that 
because of the concern this 
year, loan applications could 
bottleneck “ like trying to run 
1,000 head of cattle at a time 
through one shoot.”

He also said a lack of 
information about 1986 farm 
program provisions, among 
other uncertainties, will make U 
impossible to “ figure cash flow 
to the penny, but we can get a 
reasonably close projection. ’

District Judge Seeks 
Re-Election To Office

District Judge, Jack D. Young 
has authorized the announce
ment that he will seek re- 
election to the office of Judge of 
the 287th District Court. Judge 
Young was first appointed byt 
Governor Bill Clements as 
Judge of the 287th Judicial 
District of Texas when such 
District, composed of Bailey and 
Parmer Counties, Texas, was 
created in 1981, and was elected 
to his first full term in that 
office in 1982.

Judge Young, a Democrat,

Noe Anzaldua Retires 
From Spanish Station

On Tuesday, December 31, 
1985, an era came to an end in 
Muleshoe. That was the final 
date for Elias Noe Anzaldua to 
be the director of the Spanish 
programming for KMUL Radio.

For 28 years, since June, 
1957, when the Spanish pro
gramming got underway in 
Muleshoe with a 30 minute 
program on Saturday only, the 
program has grown until it is 
on currently for five hours per 
day on Sunday.

Each day, as Anzaldua in
creased the listeners for the 
program, it became more pop
ular, until Sunday was added, 
for one hour per day. Then, in 
1959, the Spanish program was 
on for two hours per day.

When the programming went 
for two hours per day, many 
times, a live band would be 
appearing on the program, and 
it continued to grow in popular
ity, said Anzaldua.

There have been a lot of 
changes since Anzaldua first 
became director for the pro
gram, a position he continued, 
as his own businesses started to 
grow and expand.

“ We used to run back and 
forth a lot,”  said Anzaldua, 
speaking of the many changes. 
‘ ^We did not have time to take 
requests, and much of our 
music was the live bands, as we 
didn’t have the recorded music 
all our people can enjoy today.”

“ In the early 60’s, when we 
had a band, live at the station 
every Sunday afternoon, we 
Cont. Page 6, Col. 2

said, “ I appreciate the oppor
tunity of having served the last 
five years as your District 
Judge, and feel that this 
experience will better qualify 
me to serve you in the future.”

Young, a native of Bailey 
County, finished High School in 
Muleshoe, holds a B.A. Degree 
in Government from Texas Tech 
University and the Degree of 
Doctor of Jurisprudence from 
the University of Texas at 
Austin. He is licensed to 
practice in all of the Courts of 
the State of Texas, the Federal 
Court for the Northern District 
of Texas, the United States 
Court of Appeals, 5th Circuit, 
and The Supreme Court of the 
United States.

Judge Young stated, ‘ ‘ I 
pledge to each of you that, if 
re-elected, I will continue to 
decide fairly and impartially all 
matters and cases presented to 
me, according to law.”
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Matters O f Health
From West Plains Medical Center

WSOMNIA: WORRY MAKES 
IT WORSE; A SIMPLE ROU
TINE CAN CURE IT

I have trouble falling asleep, 
but I don’t want to start taking 
sleeping pills. What else can I 
do?

Not all people need the same 
amount oi sleep. For instance 
some healthy adults sleep three 
or four hours every night 
without apparent ill effects. 
Others may need 10 to 12 hours 
or they’ ll feel tired the next 
day.

A person has insomnia if his 
ability to sleep interferes chroni
cally with his efficient daytime 
functions, regardless of how 
many hours he sleeps each 
night. Surveys have shown that 
as many as 30 percent of 
American suffer from insomnia 
to some degree.

Insomnia is not that difficult 
to cure--it only gets worse the 
more you worry about it. 
You can help yourself fall asleep 
each night and wake up 
refreshed the next morning by 
following a few simple steps:

First, rid yourself of stress 
before bedtime. Don’ t dwell on 
the day’s unsolved problems. 
Don’ t say “ I should have done 
that.”  Instead, think “ I could 
have done that, and I will 
soon.”

Regular daily exercise, such 
as jogging, swimming, tennis or 
brisk walking, will help you 
sleep better at night. But 
occasional, one-shot exercise 
does not directly influence sleep 
that night.

Some quiet exercises before 
bedtime can help you fall asleep 
more easily. To help yourself 
relax, lie down on the floor or 
sofa and relax your body, one • 
part at a time. Breathe from 
your abdomen, and as you

inhale, feel the breath seeping 
into ali parts of your body, 
gently massaging all the places 
that are tired and sore. Now, 
keep breathing this way and 
concentrate on the rhythm of 
your inhales and exhales. You 
will find yourself slowly re
laxing. getting ready for a good 
night’ s sleep.

Establish a definite bedtime 
routine for yourself, and use 
your bedroom for sleeping and 
sex. Don’t use if for working, 
studying or watching television. 
You should think of your 
bedroom as a quiet, restful 
place for sleep.

Avoid taking naps during the 
day. Plan to go to bed at the 
same time every night, and get 
up at ' the same time every 
morning. This is all part of a 
healthy bedtime routine. Don’ t 
sleep more than you need to 
feel refreshed, because ex
cessively long periods in bed 
seem to be related to frag
mented and shallow sleep.

A heavy meal close to bed 
time may keep you awake. 
However, a light bedtime snack, 
like a glass of warm milk or a 
bowl of cereal and milk, seems 
to help some people sleep. 
Drinking such caffeine-contain
ing beverages as tea, coffee, 
chocolate and cola drinks, in the 
evening disturbs sleep, even in 
those people who like to think it 
doesn’t.

There is no evidence that an 
excessively cold room helps you 
sleep more soundly, but studies 
have shown that a warm room, 
above 75 degrees Fahrenheit, 
can keep a person awake or 
cause fitful sleep. Noise also 
can disrupt sleep. If this is a 
problem, you might consider 
wearing earplugs.

If you climb into bed and

can’t fall asleep, it means that 
your body is not ready to sleep. 
So instead of worrying, turn on 
the light and read. And relax. 
Worry will only keep you 
awake.

If insomnia continues to be a

Persistent problem after you 
ave tried all the above sug

gestions, it may mean that 
something more than the cur
rent situation is disturbing your 
sleep. In this case, you may 
consider seeking professional 
help. Sleep medication is rarely 

. of any use other than on a 
temporary basis, and if used on 
a long-term basis, it usually 
becomes an additional problem.

Enochs News
by
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The Journal Office

***
Louie Key of Seattle, Wash

ington has been visiting his 
dad, Mr. and Mrs. Sid Key in 
Muleshoe also his grandparents, 
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Key.

**•
New Years guests in the 

home of Mrs. Wilma Petree was 
her sisters, Mrs. Audra Hill, 
Mrs. Clara Williamson and Mr. 
and Mrs. Melvin Cowart all of 
Lubbock.

***
Guests in the home of Mr. 

and Mrs. Jerry Thomas for the 
holidays were her son, Mr. and 
Mrs. Jerry Waltrip and Sally 
also her daughter, Sheryl 
Waltrip of Big Spring, and her 
sister, Mr. and Mrs. Donald 
Chesser of Floydada and 
Chesser’ s daughters, Mr. and 
Mrs. Charles Keathon and 
family and Mr. and Mrs. David 
Logan and family all of Lub
bock. Sally is spending the week 
with her grandparents, the 
Jerry Thomas’s.

Guests in the home of Mr. 
and Mrs. Bill Key for the 
holidays were, Mr. and Mrs. 
Sid Key of Muleshoe, Louie Key 
of Seattle, Washington, Mr. and 
Mrs. Bud Huff and Marcus of 
Three Way, Mr. and Mrs. 

Adams of Morton and

Linda Logsdon and two children 
of Lubbock came by for a short
visit. ***

Sheryl of Big Spring has 
moved to Lubbock and will be 
attending college at Tech.

I
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Ji'iJ î i •'l 1̂1(7f TiTint IT 7x7 |(Tj Tt ] t .T .T. T .T. 1 iTi. T ■ T. T .T • T. J'T >1' T. ft ■ TmT .?■ t .T. 1 .ThT ' J

y  TO N U S COUPON D A Y S  V

W TO N U S  COUPON D A Y S  ^
i  CHILDREN’S 
i :  DEPARTMENT
•f • Student Boys’ Levi's®,
s ;  Wrangler , or Lee® 
’4 .  Denim or Cord Jeans 

Regular 17.99 to 24.99 
4  • You must preterit Ihls coupon 

to

$5
OFF

.SiRegular Price •r*
C O U P O N  EXPIRES JA N U A R Y IS , 19S4

Emp. Int '  *CD D CD B GD D

MEN’S 
|  DEPARTMENT
4 -  Men's Regular Priced 

; Insulated Coveralls 
Regular 44 99

You must present M s coupon 
to receive discount

$10
OFF

W BONUS COUPON D A Y S  4
—  *

Regular Price ;
C O U P O N  EXPIRES JA N U ARY I S , 19S6

IT] fijj CD [3  CD D  PI"1!"1! "bi ■ iC.'̂

SHOE 
g; DEPARTMENT
- j ’ Any Regular Price Men's
4 " Dress Shoes or Western or
T  Work Boots•
4^ . You muet pfeeenMNt coupon 

to

$10
OFF §

Regular Price
C O U P O N  EXPIRES JANUARY_1», 19S6 P

Emp Int
_____ C O U P O N  c a PIRES JAN U ARY I S , 1986

.\4lil:lil.i"il:)!:!l"i'jilifri d  D C] B CD DI
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CELEBRATES FIFTY YEARS-Mr. and Mrs. E.A. Parham will be 
celebrating thier 50th wedding anniversary Sunday, Jan. 12 with a 
reception from 2 until 4 p.m. at the Bailey County Civic Center. 
Hosting the event will be their children, Mr. and Mrs. John Neil 
Agee and Mr. and Mrs. Terry Parham. Parham and the former 
Minnie Mayfield were married on Dec. 26, 1935, in Anson. They 
have five grandchildren, Tiffany, Tina and Landon Parham and 
John David Agee and Michelle Chadwick.

CREDIT COUNSELING CAN 
HELP WITH DEBT PROBLEMS 
--Effective year-round man
agement of spending and credit 
use can keep consumers from 
being overloaded with debt. Yet 
some people find themselves in 
financial trouble from uncon
trolled credit spending over the 
holidays. If you’re facing a 
financial crisis from credit 
spending, there are services 
which can help you work out a 
plan for getting out of debt, 
says family economics expert 
Dr. Marjorie Smith. As part of 
these services, a counselor 
studies your financial situation 
and makes suggestions for more 
effective money management, 
explains the Texas A&M Uni
versity Agricultural Extension 
Service home economist. For 
example, the Consumer Credit 
Counseling Service is a non
profit agency which does not

charge clients for their services, 
notes Smith. They have offices 
in some Texas cities and 
suburbs which can be located by 
looking in the phone book. 
Other types of credit counseling 
may be available through 
churches and volunteer groups, 
banks and savings and loan 
association in your local area. If 
you belong to a credit union, it 
may offer some counseling 
services as well  ̂she adds. . _ .
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IRA’S

•Current interest rate 8.5%
•Guarantee a monthly income 

at retirement
•Guaranteed for the lifetime 
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•Will provide for contributions 
to ' continue in event of 
permanent and total disabil
ity if waiver of premium is 
provided.
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Today’s Little Dream Pageant 
Applications Being Accepted

r

Applications are now being 
accepted for the second annual 
1986 Today’ s Little Dream 
Pageant which will be held on 
July 18th and 19th at the Green 
Oaks Inn in Dallas. This is an 
official preliminary to the na
tional Today’ s Little Dream 
Pageant to be held in Florida.

Last year over $100,000 in 
cash and prizes was awarded 
through the country. A repre
sentative from each of the 
preliminary pageants will be 
competing for tne national title 
and cash awards.

There will be three age 
groups - 4,5,6 - 7,8,9 - 10, 11,
12. There will also be a mini 
pageant for girls and boys ages ( 
1-3. Contestants must be girls : 
at least 4 and no more than 12 
years of age by December 1, 
1985.

The winner of each prelimin
ary pageant will receive a 
queen’ s crown, flowers, trophy, 
cash award, 11x14 portrait, 
banner and a round trip airflight 
to Florida to compete for the 
national title. Trophies will also 
be awarded to the first four 
runners-up, Miss Hospitality, 
Miss Photogenic, Best Person
ality and Most Poised. Every 
contestant will receive a finalist 
trophy and a Today’s Little 
Dream Tiara.

The Today’s Little Dream 
Pageant is sponsored by a 
national organization holding 
state and regional pageants in 
all fifty states. The winner of 
each pageant will be flown to 
Florida to compete for the 
national title. Approximately

4,200 young girls will be 
competing nationwide for the 
national title and cash awards.

Applications will be accepted 
for a limited number of girls. 
Anyone interested in obtaining 
additional information, and an 
application should immediately 
contact: Today’s Little Dream, 
P.O. Box 581, Lehigh Acres, 
Florida 33936 or phone (813) 
369-1709.

rnmnrm flim nnnr 
Nursing Home 

News
by Jo fitancell

f t  I t  M f  A *Af  M AI M * *
Mr. Lewis Shafer gave all the, 

employees a silver dollar for 
Christmas. Thank you Mr. 
Shafer, how nice of you to do 
that.

***

Doc Goucher read Christmas 
cards received to Edith in the 
(Day Room, Tuesday. ‘They are 
looking forward to a visit from
their daughter, Goldialue.**•

Clara Weaver’s recent visitors 
were Mr. and Mrs. Vohn 
Weaver of Ark. Also Mary and 
Clyde Wilson of Ark, Mr. and 
Mrs. C.W. Dale, Jimmy Weaver 
and family, Jerry Weaver and 
family and Jerry Hutton.

*  • *  •

isToo much time 
wasted in trying to get 
something for nothing.

2m
THW:

Supervised H.\ Texas Depart-client of Banking
Price Frozen At lime Ot Purchase

5
\  _
5 — -

f

S

Evelyn Pope
is now associated with 

Main Street Beauty Salon. 
She invites all her friends 

& form er customers to call 
or com e by for an appointment 

Monday thru Saturday.

Main Street Beauty Salon

i

Win a $500 Savings Bond
STATE PRIZES: $100, $75, $50 SAVINGS BONDS

AGE GROUPS: 5 & under 
6-8 
9-11

bet your entry form and rules at the National Farmer^ 
Llnion Insurance office.

R oy Whitt
201 Main 272-3611

Muleshoe, Texas 
★  Life ★ Health ★ Home ★ Auto ★ IR A ’s 

★  Retirement Plans ★ Estate Planning
,'t/n '('ruifitin if irif/i S/ti in  //„

n R T I O R R L  F R R I T 1 E R S  U R I O n  
i n s u R R n c E  c o m p R n i E S

115 M ain 272-3448

Jiufil/(x£u&
HARDWARE STORES

Your local Indapandantlv owned True Value® 
Hardware Store haa national chain-buying power.

Savings Days are Her
Stop in and pick up your FREE copy of our True Value Savings Days Circular

t a  CAROL

12-Ft. 10 -G a. Battery Boost
e r C a b le  offers ta n g le -p ro o f 
cables, cop pe r conductors with 
durable shockproof grips. ST10 12

(TRU-JEST) 

l i n i  i n B f

Hat La te x 
Wall Paint

■ W W  Gallon
Flat Latex Wall Paint provides 
a high-hiding finish on all interior 
wall and ceiling surfaces. 7 deco
rator colors and white. yf

ouRa
• s p -  . . . .

Bonds m j j S .
Seconds J C g lS  f  \

1 1
Q u ic k  G el™  S u p e r  G lu e
bonds strongly in seconds then 
dries quickly. Ideal on porous and 
nonporous surfaces. 2 gr. sgg- i

\

Bird Feeder with tile roof, chim
ney opening, see-through windows, 
holds 5 lbs. of bird seed (not includ
ed). Easy to install. 3400-F

MECHANIC®

5-Pc. Screw driver Set inci. 3
slotted and 2 Phillips screwdrivers. 
Ea ch  is durable  tool steel with 
easy-grip handle MMT55

Rt/JSUEHJW m

5V2-ln. M ini B a r is chrom e 
plated tempered spring steel with 
a rocker head and beveled nail 
slots. Ideal for small jobs. 222

+
SENSAMATIC
•MiTtnv Tim*

Battery Tester lets you know if 
batteries are still usable. Meter gives 
fast, accurate reading, has no dials 
or wires to adjust. 48864

Taylor

vTl!!n7

Dial W indow  Therm om eter
com plem ents any patio or den. 
H igh-im pact plastic case won’t 
rust. With mounting bracket. 5310

yjk

.06 SL.

\filue-~Brkjhf
4-Pk. Light Bulbs provide a soft, 
frosty glow for any room. Stock up 
now on 40,60,75 or 100W sizes for 
your lamps. 488173/250167/548/555

W A LLA C E

C lip -O n  G o o se n e ck  L ight
grips tightly to tables and work
benches to bring the light wher
ever you need it. w u o w h

EZ PAINTR
Ttienauiea qroup „

9 -In . P aint S h ie ld  R o lle r
covers roller and protects against 
splatter to take the mess out of 
roller painting jobs. so o - p s r -9 o

&
conHco

16-O z. Household Sprayer
easily adjusts to provide mist, spray 
or jet stream. Use to mist plants or 
spray cleaning fluids. 2 2 16 CC

Register now for our FR E E  Thsney WorldTvacation 
package to be given away Feb. 14th. Must be 18 years old to register.

272-4511
Fry & Cox, Inc.

S. 1st
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Miss Marenda Meischelie 
Logsdon became the bride of 
Preston Lewis Scoggin Friday, 
Dec. 27 at 6 p.m. in the First 
United Methodist Church. The 
Rev. Bill Kent read the double 
ring vows.

Parents of the couple are Mr. 
and Mrs. Doug Logsdon, Ms. 
Doris Scoggin and Kearney 
Scoggin.

Vows were exchanged before 
an alter accented with a floral 
arrangement of white and blue 
daisies and gladiolas.

Wedding music wa§ provided 
by Mrs. Pat Watson, organist, 
and Mrs. Joan Lewis, soloist.

Given in marriage by her 
father, the bride wore a 
Victorian bridal gown featuring

a lace ruffled stand up collar 
with a schiffli embroidered 
yoke. The bodice was accented 
with lace and ribbon coming to 
a ruffled V-waistline in the front 
and back. The leg-of-mutton 
sleeves were accented with lace 
ruffles. The lace flounced hem
line extended to form a chapel 
length train.

Her headdress was a match
ing bridal hat embellished with 
lace featuring a net pauf and 
streamer with satin ribbons.

She carried a bouquet of 
white carnations accented with 
small blue and white flowers 
and satin streamers tied in love 
knots.

In keeping with tradition fo: 
“ something old” , the bridi

carried a white satin hank- 
erchief that belonged to her 
great-great-great grandmother, 
something borrowed was pearl 
earrings belonging to her grand
mother, “ something blue”  was 
her garter and in her shoe she 
carried a penny minted in the 
year of her birtn.

Deborah Nieman, attended as 
maid of honor and Todd Jones 
attended as best man.

Wedding guest were re- 
istered by Kasey Gendy.. 
onnie Logsdon, brother of the 

bride, and Jason Scoggin, 
brother of the groom, attended 
as ushers.

Following the ceremony, a 
reception was held. Angie 
Logsdon, Casey King, and 
Sherry King served cake and 
punch to the wedding guests.

Following a wedding trip to 
Ruidoso, N.M., the couple will 
make their homo.in Lubbock.

So True 
Babies are angels whose 

wings grow shorter as their legs 
grow longer.'

™ie Bee Line

MR. AND MRS. PRESTON LEWIS SCOGGIN 
(nee Marenda Meischelie Logsdon)

Rebekah Lodge d

Following a salad supper, the 
Muleshoe Rebekah Lodge No. 
114 was called to order by 
Noble Grand Ruby Green. The 
opening prayer was given by 
Renne’ Rudd and the American 
Flag was presented by Patsy 
Chance.

The roll was called and 
minutes of the previous meeting 
were read and approved. 
Audrey Langfit was admitted by 
deposit of card, and welcomed 
into the lodge.

Eight visitors from the Friona

Rebekah Lodge 
resent. Wilma

See Me
Rick Claybrook 

272-4567 
Bailey County 
Farm Bureau 

1617 W. 
Amer. Blvd. 

Muleshoe

About IR A ’s
After You Have 

!§een Your
£EA* or

Southern Farm Bureau’ s 
IRA’S

•Current interest rate 8.5% 
•Guarantee a monthly income 
at retirement

•Guaranteed for the lifetime 
of the individual 

•Will provide for contributions 
to continue in event of 
permanent and total disabil
ity if waiver of premium is 
provided.

•No fee’s or chari

No. 308 were 
Wise, District 

eputy President, was intro
duced and seated by the Noble 
Grand, who presented her with 
a corsage from the members of 
the lodge.

It was voted by the members 
that the lodge serve the lunch 
for a farm sale to be held on 
January 23. The semi-annual 
report was read by outgoing 
secretary Fern Davis.

Lodge was then turned over 
to the District Deputy President 
and her installation team from 
Friona. The following officers 
were installed for the first term 
of 1986:

Noble Grand, Mary Franklin; 
Vice Grand, Renne’ Rudd; 
secretary, Patsy Chance; trea
surer, Ina Wilemon; Chaplain, 
Terry Snell; Warden, Vi 
Mitchell; Conductor, Novella 
Price; Inside Guardian, Pat 
Langfit; Outside Guardian, 
Louise Allen; and Rebekah 
Flag, Nita Griffith.

Gifts of appreciation were

G
Grand Mary Franklin. A gift 
was also presented to Fern 
Davis for the past 20 years as 
secretary of the lodge.

Closing prayer was given by 
Terry Snell and lodge was 
closed.

presented to the installing team 
yy the newly installed Noble

‘ ‘Don’t settle for 
less than the 
biggest refund you 
have coming.”

— Henry B lock

At H&R Block, we guarantee 
you the biggest refund you have 
coming, or vour return is FREE. 
Get back all you’re entitled to

H&R BLOCK
THE INCOME TAX PEOPLE

come to H&R Block. 224 w. 2nd 272*3332 
wk days 9-6 Sat 9-5

RECEPTION HONORS COUPLE-Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Martin
were honored with a reception celebrating their 50th wedding 
anniversary Sunday, Dec. 15 from 3 until 5 p.m. in the Bailey 
County Civic Center. Hosting the event were their children, Mr. 
and Mrs. Marshall Williams and Mr. and Mrs. Don Martin, all of' 
Muleshoe; and grandchildren, Kim, Marsha, Suzanne Williams, 
and Terrie and Charles Martin, all of Muleshoe. Martin and the 
former Lorene Riley were married on Dec. 24, 1935, in Lubbock 
and have lived in Floydada and Muleshoe,, since their marriage.

Now In Progress
W e Still Have A Good 

Selection O f Merchandise

To Choose From

Albertson’s Shop 
For Men

228M ain

GOLDEN GLEAMS
A man of learning is 

never bored.
•Jean Paul Richter.

Learning makes a good 
man better, and an ill 
man worse.

-Thomas Fuller.

Most men’ s learning is 
nothing but history 
dully taken up.

-John Seldon.

For Ail Your 
Local News 

O r d u b  Activities 
Call 272-4536 

O r Come By 
The Journal Office

IRA
Everyone who has EARNED INCOME is now eligible to establish their own 
Individual Retirement Account. V

Each year you can deposit any amount you are comfortable with up to a 
maximum of 100% of your earned income or $2,000, whichever is less. If you 
participate in any form of pension or profit-sharing plan where you work and 
make any VOLUNTARY, tax-deductible contributions to that plan, this 
maximum is reduced by the amount of that voluntary contribution.¥

YES I Every dollar you deposit to 
deduction from your gross income.

your IRA (within the above limit) is a*
Not until you make withdrawals from the account. As a result, the entire 
account grows on a tax-sheltered basis until withdrawals begin.*

If your spouse has earned income, he or she can have their own IRA according 
to IRA rules. If your spouse has no earned income, a Spousal IRA can be 
established to which you can make the desired contribution.¥
You can deposit any amount up to 100% of your earned income or $2,250, 
whichever is less. The contributions can be divided between the IRA of the 
working spouse and the IRA of the nonworking spouse in any desired amounts 
as long as no more than $2,000 is deposited in either account.

Protect Your Retirement With An IRA

I M U LE SH O E  I STATE I B A N K  I
MEMBER F*'*'

101 West American Blvd. • Phone 806/272-4561
MULESHOE, TEXAS 79347

272-3000 |

West Plains Medical
Center

Muleshoe, Texas

West Plains Medical Center is a full 
service facility with a Hospital, Nursing

Home, Ambulance Service, and Home 
Health Agency.

Have Your Baby Close 

To Hom e!!
One day uncomplicated delivery

only * 9 0 0

Scheduled Uncomplicated Repeat Cesarean 
Sections-Special Rate

For More Information Call:

(806)272-4524
Or Your Physician

Quality Care Is Our Commitment
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Better quality for less  STORE HOURS 8ua.-8p.a- S m .12-5

This Weeks

Sale Ends Saturday, January 18,1986 Mi. 272-3855

Display your favorite photographs 
m these attractive goWtorte frames 
with full-strength glass and easel 
back

° l f 0 e e

Stto^
ctest'lf'S

1-Quart 
Clorox 
Bleach

Q o M m i  V a lle y  A o l II  
M  lo ro  w a v e  P e r c e n t
Delicious, cruncy corn from 
your microwave1

Hours of mind-teasing funt 
Choice of scenes

P R I C E  P L E D G E !  If you find any item in this ad priced for less, we will refund the difference
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uWtee Q&na QJe($
Mrs. Glena Yell was honored 

with a baby shower Saturday 
Jan. 4 from 10:30-12 (noon) in 
the home of Charlena Lindt.

Guests were greeted and 
registered by the hostesses. The 
hostesses also served assorted 
fruit bread, fruit pizza, orange 
juice and coffee.

The serving table was covered 
with a white lace cloth and 
accented with a silk country 
flower arrangement with geese.
The honoree’ s corsage was a 
cluster of blue mini carnations,

white rainbow leaves and bow 
with a teddy bear in the center.

Special guests were Pauline 
Guinn, mother of the honoree; 
Donna Smith, sister of the 
honoree: and Tazia Smith, niece 
of the honoree.

The hostesses gift was a baby 
stroller. Hostesses for the 
occasion included: Brenda 
Black, Brenda Robison, Lyniece 
Goodnough, Charlena Lindt, 
Joan Lewis, Linda Weaver, 
Lovenia Garlington, LaDonna 
Holmans, Ruth Locker, Donna 
Locker and Janis Strahan.

By
Deona Finck 

County 
Extension Agent

GLENA YELL

GOLDEN WEDDING ANNIVERSARY— Mr. and Mrs. Clarence 
Damron of Circleback and Needmore communities will celebrate 
their 50th wedding anniversary’ with a reception on Sunday, Jan. 
19 from 2 until 4 p.m. in the Bailey County Civic Center. The 
couple’ s children, Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Damron, Mr. and Mrs. 
! Julian Damron and Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Murphy, and 
grandchildren, will host the event. Damron and the former Elsie 
Moore were married on Jan. 19, 1936, in Circleback.

Charles G. Lewis D.D.S.
Announces The 
Partnership O f

Robert L. Lepard D.D.S.
At 121 W . Ave B
As O f Jan. 1, 1986 

O ffice H ours:
Monday-Friday: 8 a.m.-5 p.m.

daQ Qkow&t <3 ^ o n o /ts  

o A f e .  eX/toy Qa/ikaftt

The average person gains 
15-25 pounds between the ages 
of 25 and 50. Most of the 
weight is gained gradually, a 
pound or two a year.

The good news for people 
who like to eat, is that this 
weight gain typically does not 
result from overeating.

The bad news for people who 
don’t like to exercise, is that 
extra pounds most often results 
from our decreasing physical 
activity and lower calorie needs 
as we get older.

To maintain your weight, the 
calories you burn through phy
sical activity has to equal the 
calories you consume. If you 
stick to certain eating habits, 
but become less and less active, 
those extra calories will be 
stored as fat.

So, the key to losing those 
extra pounds is becoming more 
physically active. That can be a 
tough problem for people who 
work at sedentary jobs, and do

not have the time or money for 
exercise classes or equipment. 
But added physical activity does 
not have to be time or money 
consuming. It can be as simple 
as taking the stairs instead of 
the elevator at work, walking 
around the block while you wait 
for the kids instead sitting in 
the car, or taking a bike ride 
instead of watching television 
after dinner.

Weight loss researchers agree 
that one of the best methods of 
increasing physical activity is to 
walk every day. By walking for 
30 to 40 minutes, 5 times a 
week, you can raise your 
metabolic rate to more efficient
ly burn calories. Over a year 
that can add up to a weight loss 
of 10 to 20 pounds.

Deana Finck, CEA-HE

RECIPE
By Sarah Ann Sheridan

M ashed Potatoes
To two cups hot mashed 

potatoes add lVi table
spoons finely chopped 
spring onions. Pile in 
halves of tomatoes, brush 
with melted butter. Bake in 
an oven 400 degrees about 
20 minutes. _

Peanut Balls 
With ice cream scoop 

shape vanilla ice cream into 
balls. Roll in chopped pea
nuts. Serve in chocolate 
sauce.

A bridal shower honoring 
Mrs. Troy Earhart, nee Kim 
Humphreys, was held Sunday, 
Dec. 22 in the community room 
of the First National Bank in 
Sudan.

The serving table was covered 
with a white lace edged linen 
cloth and accented with a 
burgundy and pink floral 
arrangement.

Cookies, pink punch and 
mints were served from crystal

TOPS
CLUB

 ̂s» # is 0 »» ■■ ■
i. — _____ __

Muleshoe TOPS Club chaptef 
No. 34 met at 6:30 p.m. 
Thursday, Jan. 2 in the meeting 
room of Bailey County Electric. 
Clara Lou Jones, leader, called 
the meeting to order. The TOPS 
pledge was recited and the 
fellowship song sung.

Evelene Harris called the roll 
with eight members and a 
visitor, Ginger Arnold, present. 
Minutes of the previous meeting 
were read and approved. Ruth 
Clements, treasurer, gave the 
treasurer’s report.

The Club’s birthday will be 
celebrated on April 18 and Mrs. 1 
Jones suggested the club do 
something special for the cele
bration.

Mabel Wolfe was named best 
loser for the week. Runners up 
iwere Mrs. Jones, first; and 
•Mrs. Harris, second.

The meeting was closed with 
the singing of the goodnight 
song.

appointments with the hostesses 
alternating at the serving table.

Special guests attending 
were: Mrs. Jimmy Lou Humph
reys and the honoree’ s grand
mother, Mrs. Arles Humphreys 
of Amherst; great grandmother, 
Mrs. Thompson of Amherst; her 
aunt and cousin, Gloria 
Humphreys and Donece.

The hostesses gifts were a 
vacuum cleaner and th  ̂ center- 
piece. Janie Brownd assisted in 
registering the gifts.

Hostesses for the occasion 
were Peggy Ray, Mary Hanna, 
Marge Cardwell, Louise Legg, 
Linda Summer, Jane VanDyke, 
Drucilla Moss, Waynette Fisher, 
Charls Ann Williams, Thelma 
May, Mutt Hanna, Tracey 
Provence, Lauri Foley, Dorothy 
Hill, Kathy Gatewood, Martha 
Markham, Charlotte Brownd 
and Carroll Ann Bellar.

wants to help pay yogr
JANUARY 

HEATING BILL
A G R A N D  PRIZE WINNER OF  

S100.00
No purchase required to enter. Details and free entry blanks 
available at all our locations. Contest closes January 31,1966.

Irrigation & Agricultural

Conference
January 13

8 :3 0  a.m. - 2 :1 5  p.m .

Bailey County Coliseum
Muleshoe, Texas

Texas Water Legislation
Irrigation Efficiencies
Potential Efficiency Savings

Mite Control In Feed Grains
Wheat Leaf Rust
Cottonseed Quality
1986 Farm Program & Agriculture
Conservation Program
FmHA Farm Loan Program
Electric Rates & Load Management
Advantages O f Surge & LEFA  
Irrigation

FREE Lunch W ill Be Served
Jointly Sponsored B y :

Texas Agricultural Extension Service
i

Blackwater Valley Soil &  Water 
Conservation District 

Bailey County Electric 
Cooperatvie Association
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5000
24-24F

12 VGP 

6000 
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Sale Through Jan. 18. '86

Warrantee

nW \ M y » tF Jl L.(

Crossover Tool Box

Black a Decker.
BEN CH  TO O L S  .
9419 ’
•"INDUCTION MOTOR t
TABLE SAW

Buy yours now,
and gat a rugged carry case free

j j  s 4 9 "

SIDEWINDERS

i)i:i;r"A~rKu K iTd

Floyd Lions 

Will Audition 
For Jamboree

Auditions have been sched
uled for the Floyd Jamboree, as 
the New Mexico Floyd Lions 
Club plans for their 36th Annual 
Country Jamboree. The aud
itions will be held today, 
Sunday.

Panny Bigler, from the Floyd 
Lions Club public relations 
department, said all the per
formances have been moved 
back to Floyd this year. Last 
year the Lions Club experi
mented with using facilities at 
Eastern New Mexico University 
at Portales.

“ They were very good to us,”  
siad Bigler, “ but, people said it 
just wasn’t the same as having 
the Jamboree at Floyd, so we 
moved it back there this year.”  
“T o r  many years, this event 
has been one of the highlights 
for the area for the entire year. 
The three night show attracts 
between 3500-4000 people 
annually. It will be March 27-29 
at 7 p.m. in the Floyd High 
School gymnasium.

Each year, many man hours 
go into this annual production. 
The performers will practice 
each Sunday afternoon soon 
after the audition date and will 
continue until show time.

As in the past, the Floyd 
Lions Club members are work
ing on publicity, stage arrange
ments and programs. This year, 
a magazine featuring the per
formers and various other 
things will be given those who 
attend the show.

Serving this year as “ Big 
Fuzzy”  will be Bob Rogers. He 
is the general coordinator of the 
total activity.

Muleshoe...
Cont. From Page 1
official kick-off for the Ses- 
quicentennial Celebration.

Guest speaker will be Jack 
Maguire, writer and columnist. 
His column ‘Talk of Texas’ is 
carried by many area news
papers.

The Outstanding Citizen for 
1985 will be recognized and new 
officers and directors introduc
ed. ’

***

The 37th Annual Dimmitt 
Chamber of Commerce Banquet 
will be held Thursday, January 
23, 1986. Featured speaker for 
the event will be Bill Coplin 
from St. Louis, Missouri. After 
22 years in the field of educa
tion as a teacher, educational 
TV production manager, and a 
grade school principal he is a 
full time motivational speaker 
and humorist.

Three major awards will be 
presented--Teacher of the Year, 
Citizen of the Year, and Citizen 
Through the Years.

Tickets for the banquet may 
be purchased for $12.00 per 
person at the Chamber office, 
115 West Bedford or reserved 
by calling 647-2524. Tickets at 
the door will be $14.00. Also a 
student ticket is being offered at 
$7.00 each.

***
The Honorable Henry G. 

Cisneros, Mayor of San 
Antonio, will be the guest 
speaker at the annual banquet 
of the Littlefield Chamber of 
Commerce and Agriculture. Ray 
Lynn Britt, President of the 
organization states, “ We are 
extremely proud and honored to 
welcome Mayor Cisneros to 
Littlefield. He is an important 
figure in the current events of 
the nation and we look forward 
to his message.”

Banquet tickets may be pur
chased for the event at $12.50 
each from the Littlefield Cham
ber of Commerce and Agricul
ture at P.O. Box 507, Littlefield, 
Texas 79339.

Anyone with country and 
western, or gospel musical 
talent is encouraged to audition. 
Registration for audition will be 
2-5 p.m., and all registrants will 
be auditioned said Bigler. No 
bands will be auditioned, as the 
Country Jamboree has its own 
band for all performers.

For further information call 
Bob Rogers 505/478-2333; Larry 
Buchanan, 505/478-2359 or Rod 
Payne, 505/356-5297 or his 
business, 505/356-4495.

Firefighter’s
Report

by Wayne Peterson
President H.E. Reeder called 

the meeting to order and 
secretary Bill Kinard read the 
minutes of the December busi
ness meeting, they were 
approved as read. Tootie

Noe Anza
Cont. From Page 1

drew lots of well known bands 
from throughout the country,”  
he added. “ Muleshoe became 
well-known all over Texas, other 
states, and even in foreigh 
countries.”

The Spanish programming 
then began doing live remotes 
from various locations around 
the area, such as the Jamaicas 
at the Catholic Church and 
formerly from Levine’ s at 
Clovis.

“ I miss it (the radio) al
ready,”  said Anzaldua. “ It will 
be a long time until I won’ t 
miss it. But there are still good 
people there, taking care of the 
Spanish programming. Some of 
them have worked for me for 
several years, like Maria 
Heredia. There’s also Martha 
Diaz and Ernesto Pineda.”

Noe Anzaldua is a native of 
Hidalgo County in south Texas. 
He was born near Mercedes and 
his father opened the first 
tortilla factory in Mercedes, a 
tradition Anzaldua has contin
ued here.

He and his wife Viola were 
married on April 12, 1953, in 
Mercedes and moved to Mule
shoe in 1957. They are the 
parents of Freddie, 33; Roy, 31; 
Noemi, 29 and Noelia, 28.

As Anzaldua’ s businesses 
here prospered, beginning with 
El Jacalito Tortilla Factory, 
which he opened in 1968, he 
began looking at the area for 
Mexican-food restaurants.

His first Mexican-food rest
aurant in the area was opened 
in 1977, in Littlefield. In 1982, 
Viola’ s was opened in Muleshoe 
and recently re-opened after 
being closed for remodeling and 
enlarging.

In 1983, Juanito’s was opened 
in Clovis; followed by two 
restaurants opening in 1985. 
Fourth on the list was a 
restaurant at Levelland, fol
lowed by Casa Madrid, which 
opened in Plainview.

At this time, Anzaldua said 
another, larger building has 
been purchased in Littlefield to 
expand the size of the Littlefield 
operation.

As for future plans, Anzaldua 
plans to continue with El 
Jacalito Tortilla Factory in 
Muleshoe and Viola’s and will 
be further diversifying his 
operations later this year, with

Commissioners 
To Set Dates; 
Check Reports

Bailey County Commissioners 
will have several items to con
sider when they meet at 10 a.m. 
on Monday, January 13, in the 
Bailey County courthouse.

Bailey County Judge Gordon 
H. Green has released the 
agenda with the following 
items:

Payment of routine county 
bills; review of monthly report 
by Treasurer; designate terms 
for Justice Court and County 
Court; appoint commissioners as 
road overseets; consider an 
order to pay county officials on 
.salary basis rather than fee 
basis; set rate of pay for jurors; 
appoint members to the salary 
grievance committete for 1986 
and miscellaneous items.

Summit Savings 
Association

Muleshoe, Texas304 Main

Announces
New Business Hours 

9 a.m. - 4 p.m.
Monday - Friday 

To Better Serve Your Needs

the addition of another new 
business.

The story of Noe Anzaldua 
and his family can be said to be 
one of the biggest ‘ success’ 
stories for the Muleshoe area. 
Coming to Muleshoe nearly 30 
years ago with virtually nothing, 
but knowledge and willingness 
to work, and work hard, the 
story of Noe Anzaldua is a true 
‘ success.’

School Board 
Agenda Is Long 
For Next Meeting

A very lengthy agenda will 
greet members of the Board of 
Trustees for the Muleshoe 
Independent School District 
when they meet in regular 
session on Monday, January 13 
at 7 p.m. in the school admini
stration offices.

Informational reports will be 
given on the academic program 
from DeShazo Elementary 
School; the Educational Service 
Center XVII Board of Directors 
election; gold star awards to be 
presented Muleshoe High 
School and Dillman Elementary 
School and a State Board of 
Education Resolution supporting 
the Sesquicentennial Celebra
tion on April 21, 1986.

Under financial reports will 
be bank balances, fund balances 
and the payment of current 
routine bills.

Business items include, con
sider calling a local school board 
election on Saturday, April 5, 
for the election of three school 
board members. Two regular 
terms of three years, with 
current incumbents Julie Cage 
and Ronnie Holt and one 
unexpired term of two years, 
formerly held by Sam Harlan.

Other business items will 
include the approval of class-, 
room grant program for 1986-87 
school year; public comment on 
Discipline Management Plan; 
approval of the purchase of two 
new buses; school policy update 
No. 25 and approval of Career 
Ladder Procedure Update No. 
One.

Personnel considerations will 
include resignations and em
ployment contracts.

Superintendent H. John 
Fuller will report on correspon
dence; school and community 
events; school board goal set
ting plans; South Plains School 
Board meeting and progress on 
classroom construction.

• • • •
It’s good, no doubt, 

to love mankind but it is 
better to help those 
around you who need 
assistance.

Middlebrooks called the roll 
with 34 members present. Each 
member paid their 1986 dues of 
$ 6.00.

The department received a 
thank you card from the Micky 
Tosh family and also from the 
Chamber of Commerce and 
Agriculture thanking the depart
ment for participating in the 
Christmas parade. Tne Frank 
Ellis family sent a note of 
appreciation to the department 
for their contribution to the 
community.

A financial statement was 
given by treasurer Tootie 
Middlebrooks, the first of Dec-

Wind Erosion 
Is Controllable 
Says Technician

By: W.A. Givens 
SCS Technician

Wind erosion has been a 
problem in Bailey County a long 
time. There are several old and 
new methods of controlling it.

Wind erosion control requires 
the cooperation of all producers 
in the area, because soil blown 
from unprotected fields will 
damage adjoining fields. We all 
have seen the results of this.

Residue in fields, stubble, 
stalks and mulching can greatly 
reduce erosion. Wind strips and 
wind breaks are most effective 
when laid out across prevailing 
wind direction during the criti
cal erosion period.

On a flat field, a wind strip 
provides shelter 10 times the 
height of the barrier. Low 
tillage operations such as drill
ing wheat in remaining residue 
is a good way to control erosion 
and bring in extra income 
during the winter months by 
grazing livestock.

The Soil Conservation Serv
ice, located at 111 East Avenue 
D, can assist producers in 
controlling wind erosion on their
lancL.

ember, the department had a 
balance of $3,823.21. Yearly 
dues for the State Fire Marshall 
and Fireman Association of 
$9.00 was also solicited of each 
fireman as explained by the Fire 
Chief Jack Dunham. This is the 
only source of revenue they 
have to support representative 
lobbists in Austin. This repre
sentation we must have to keep 
our voice in government, it 
effects us all.

A change of certain articals of 
By Laws to the department was

Eresented to the department in 
•ecember. These changes were 

discussed in various degrees, a 
motion was made and seconded 
to require a three-fourth 
majority vote of members pre
sent to pass business requiring 
a vote, motion passed.

For those of you who made 
donations to the department to 
puchase the O-Tool hydraulic 
extrication equipment, we now 
have it. J.O. Parker reported 
the expense of the tool and 

■update to the power unit of the 
Jaws of Life totaled $2,880.16. 
We want to thank everyone for 
their help.

Going into the new year, I 
think it safe to say, we all have 
renewed our determination to 
serve our town and community 
to the best of our ability. This

/ISC...
Cont. From Page 1
Bamert, first alternate and 
Tommy Haley, second alternate. 

Community ‘B’
James Kindle, chairman; 

W.T. Simpson, vice chairman; 
Gary Welch, member; Johnny 
Furgeson Jr., first alternate and 
Ronnie Barrett, second alter
nate.

Community ‘C’
Jimmy Cannon, chairman; 

Robert Claunch, vice chairman; 
Jerry Sowder, member; Jerry 
Damron, first alternate and 
Larry Clawson, second alter
nate.

comes from your faith in us as a 
department showing that faith 
through the new fire station and 
backing we received each time 
we set a goal, you helped us 
achieve that goal. Thank You 
for a good 198S.

Fire Marshall Owen Jones 
received information of people 
heating homes and businesses 
with open flame propane 
heaters with rubber ..hose not 
adequate and bottle in side the 
building. These are not safe and 
not to be used in this manner. If 
you have this type heating unit 
please remove it from inside 
and find a safer source of heat. 
1986 is just starting, we want 
you to see the end.

A thirty minute training film 
was shown by J.O. Parker on 
the correct use and life saving 
benefits of the SCBA bottled 
pressured air breathing equip
ment. These should always be 
used by firemen intering a 
building where there is or has 
been a fire.

W H O  K N O W S
1. Name the presidents 
born in January.
2. Define the phrase 
“ commeci, comme ca?“
3. Has an Indian ever 
served as vice president 
of the U.S.?
4. What is an asteroid? 
Answers to Who Knows
1. M illard  F illm ore , 
W illia m  M c K in le y ,  
Franklin D. Roosevelt 
and Richard M. Nixon.
2. A French phrase 
meaning “ so so.”
3. Yes, Charles Curtis of 
Kansas served under 
President Herbert C. 
Hoover, from 1929 to 
1933. He was of 
Shawnee descent.
4. One o f the many 
celestial bodies revolv
ing around the sun.

y  w  w "w w w e e e

Going Out O f Business Sale
At Buddy’s Shoes will continue through January 

with greater reduced prices!

Prices have been reduced from  30%  to 40%  on 
all shoes and boots on a single pair purchase, or 
even better if you buy one pair at regular price, 
you get the second pair o f the same value or less 

regardless o f style, sizes or color.

Bring your fam ily & friends and take advantage 

o f this great savings N O W !

Buddy’s Shoes
224 S. Main Muleshoe 272-3161

Member F.D.I.C
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Angels,Off M ercy'
/Of

West Plains 
Medical Center

i i
Debbie Vaughn is a Licensed

Vocational Nurse, raised in 
Muleshoe who, in the course of 
marrying, moved away and has 

(  now returned home to live and 
work in her hometown. Debbie 
attended nursing school at Tyler 
Junior College in Tyler, Texas, 
and graduated in 1985 as a 
Vocational Nurse. She is a 
single parent who is in the 
process of raising three young 
children, Kimberlee age 8, and 
twins Michael and David age 6. 
It’ s tough being a single parent 

l  in today’ s world but Debbie is 
able to not only continue 
working in her chosen field but 
also keep her family together. 
She returned to Muleshoe in 
1985, not only to be near her 
family but to work at West 
Plains Medical Center. Here she 
is able to care for patients in a 
variety of different areas. Being 
a new graduate, she has 

C brought fresh ideas to West 
Plains Medical Center and she 
is learning a great deal from the 
more experienced nurses. After

all, that is what nursing is all 
about: Learning as much as you 
possible can and then passing 
what you have learned on to 
less experienced nurses. In the 
future Debbie hopes to go back 
to school and become a Regis
tered Nurse with a Bachelor of 
Science Degree in Nursing. She 
is a determined young woman. 
In a few years when you come 
to the hospital you might be 
met by a quiet, self-contained, 
darkheaded young woman with 
a name tag on her lapel which 
reads “ D. Vaughn RN” . Debbie 
Vaughn is a special lady. She is 
an Angel of Mercy. T. Wilson
RN DON WPMC

m  i i  > i m i i r o i r n C T i ^

Letter;
To The 
Editor

Cleta Williams 
Muleshoe Journal 
Muleshoe, Texas 79347

Dear Cleta:
The Muleshoe Fine Arts 

Boosters would appreciate hav
ing a representative of the 
newspaper at the festival and 
coronation to be held Saturday, 
February 1, 7:00 PM to 11:00 
PM in the Civic Center. The 
coronation is scheduled for 
10:00 PM.

We hope to make this 
sweetheart festival a “ big”  
event for the students and for 
local families. The coronation 
will be the highlight of the 
evening.

We sincerely appreciate your 
continued support of all local 
activities and look forward to 
having you or one of your 
representatives at the festival.

Thanks also for the coverage 
you have given to us for all our 
events.

DEB B it VAUGHN

Sincerely, 
Melba Irvin 

Publicity Chairman

We Finance
Low Downpayment 

Pay-Day Payments
No Interest

Economy Motors
1400 W. Amer. Blvd. 272-3024

MARRIAGE LICENSE
James Chad Williams, Good- 

land and Sharon Rachelle 
Glover, Muleshoe

Kenneth Lee Wilson and 
Carol Ann Simmons, Granger, 
Wyoming

Lindsay Thomas Johnson and 
Nan Pool, Muleshoe

WARRANTY DEEDS
Margaret Mahon to O.M. 

Spurlock--The (SE/4) of Section 
(49), Block W, Edward K. 
Warren Subdivision Number 
One, Bailey County, Texas.

Gary Mac Brown to Stephen 
L. Bell and wife, Yolonda K. 
Bell— All of Lot No. 87 and the 
Westerly 6 feet of Lot No. 86, 
Richland Hills Addition to the 
City of Muleshoe, Bailey 
County, Texas.

Benny Torres and wife, Mary 
Torres to E. Jim Shafer and 
wife, Joyce A. Shafer—All of

West Plains 
Hospital Report

I; *

PATIENTS IN
WEST PLAINS MEDICAL 

CENTER
January 3, Delter Wenner, 

Velma Davis, and Mayra 
Regura all of Muleshoe; Carl 
Snyder and Gustavo Fuentes of 
Friona; Mary Castillo, Earth, 
Stephen Stanton, Texico and 
Sandra Huddleston, Clovis.

January 6, Margrette Graves, 
Ernest Kerr, Penny Osborn, 
Roger Buhrman, Velma Davis, 
Tommy Gutierrez, Rick Wilcox, 
Mayra Regura, Krystal Paez 
and Laura Cantrell and baby 
boy, all of Muleshoe; Carl 
Snyder, Friona; Adam Lumbrera 
and Matthew Lumbrera of 
Bovina

January 7, Arnis Morris, 
Penny Osborn, Roger Buhrman, 
Velma Davis, Irene Steinbock, 
Tommy Gutierrez, Rick Wilcox, 
Mayra Regura, Krystal Paez, 
Margrette Graves, Laura 
Cantrell and baby boy Cantrell, 
all of Muleshoe; Amelia Salinas, 
Friona; Adam and Matthew 
Lumbrera, Bovina; Inez 
Allgood, Alabama 
i January 8, Arnis Morris, Eric 
Flores, Velma Davis, Irene 
Steinbock, Rick Wilcox, Mayra 
Regura, and Krystal Paez all of 
Muleshoe; Inez Allgood, Ala
bama; Amelia Salinas, Friona; 
Adam & Matthew Lumbrera, 
Bovina.

January 9, Arnis Morris, Eric* 
Flores, Velma Davis, Irene 
Steinbock, Rick Wilcox and 
Tommy Gutierrez all of Mule- 
ishoe; Inez Allgood, Alabama; 
Amelia Salinas, Friona; Adam & 

.Matthew Lumbrera, Bovina.

C

Lot Number (3), and the (E’ ly 
24’ ) of Lot Number (4), in Block 
Number (2), of the Obenhaus 
Re-Subdivision out of the East 
‘/j of Tract No. 7, Warren 
Acreage Addition to the Town 
of Muleshoe, Bailey County, 
Texas.

Zonon Lopez and wife, 
Agripina Lopez to Pete Hurtado 
and wife, Margie Hurtado—All 
of the Easterly 80 feet of Lots 
Number (6), in Block Number 
(1), Murrah Addition to the 
Town o f M uleshoe, Bailey 
County, Texas.

J.W. Witherspoon and wife, 
Lois H. Witherspoon to Wiley 
Moore and wife, Mary L. 
Moore—All of Labors Numbers 
(5) and (6), League Number 
(186), Swisher County School 
Lands, in Bailey County, Texas. 

COUNTY COURT 
Bailey County Electric Co

operative Association VS Larry 
Ross, Order Of Dismissal 

Riverside Chemical Co. VS 
Wayne Moore, Order Of Dis
missal

Tracy D. Wallingsford Theft 
of Services $75 Fine

Christine Sotelo, Possession 
of Alcoholic Beverage in Dry 
Area $1,000 Fine

DISTRICT COURT 
Bailey County Appraisal 

District ET AL VS Joe Wheeler, 
Motion For Dismissal 

William Arthur Nickell and 
Diane Nickell DV

Sammy Gomez Ovalle and 
Maria Del Refugio Ovalle DV 

Bailey County Appraisal 
District ET AL ET AL VS Gary 
Mac Brown, Order Of Dismissal 

NEW VEHICLES 
W.E. Lee, 1985 GMC PU. 

Robert D. Green, Inc.

A& M  graduate student’s 
tips for comet-watching

COLLEGE STATION —  One of the 
first lexans to report seeing Halley’s 
Comet says the public should read up on 
the comet but avoid purchasing top-of- 
the-line telescopes they won’t need 
when Halley’s has come and gone.

Texas A&M University graduate stu
dent Paul Bradley of Irving, who first 
sighted Halley’s in the early hours of 
Sept. 20, said star charts and a local 
astronomy club can do much towards 
helping citizens watch the fabled 
phenomenon.

In December, he said, someone will 
be the first person to sight Halley’s 
Comet with tbe naked eye since 1910, 
when the comet last visited. In Novem
ber, many people should be able to find 
Halley’s with binoculars provided the 
moon and weather cooperate.

Bradley offered a list of suggestions to 
persons interested in watching Halley’s 
Comet and its tail that should be mil
lions of miles long:

—  Consult lunar tables. A full moon 
may wash out the comet even at its

brightest. The darker the sky, the 
better.

—  Study star-finder charts to know 
where to look, and read up. Several 
handbooks exist that cost $5 or less.

—  Get out of the towns and cities 
where even the haze of building and 
street lights can wash out the chances of 
seeing Halley’s Comet. Since the comet 
will be overhead in the fall and closer to 
the southern horizon in the spring, it is 
important that any skylight from large 
cities be behind you when watching the 
night sky.

—  Join or contact a local astronomy 
club for more details and to see if club 
members have established a better- 
than-usual location for viewing.

—  Avoid buying more comet
watching equipment than you need. 
“Most people will be able to see all they 
want beginning in November with a 
pair of good binoculars —  7x35, 7x50 or 
10x50,” said Bradley. Bigger ones make 
your hands shake too much.

“Afterwards, you can always take a 
pair of binoculars hunting or to the ball 
game, so be sure you don’t overbuy,” he 
cautioned.

The expensive suit, 
which has been hanging in 
the closet for severalyears, 
should be taken out and 
examined. It may be very 
similar to the new ones in 
the shops today. With a few 
changes and with a new 
blouse or vest it may look 
quite smart.

For those who are out
side on rainy days (work or 
exercise) the rain pants and 
cropped off rain cape are 
just the thing for you.

Tired O f Paying Taxes On
t

CD Interest?
A Single Premium Deferred Annuity 
With Southern Farm Bureau Life 
Insurance Company
Can help you accumulate more dollars for 

retirement by tax/dcffered accumulation o f
interest.

C u r c e n T R a te : 8 .5  I

Check on the requirements with 

Farm Bureau Insurance Companies Agent.

Gene Atkins . Rick Barrett Ricky Claybrook James Lee

■OX 4 0 1  M ULKSH O K .

H & S Auctioneers Auction
FARM EQUIPMENT

LO CATIO N  3 MILES SO U TH  O F SPRINGLAKE, TEXAS ON US 385 
JA N U A R Y 16,1986 -  10:00 AM 
MR. KEITH B O O N E  -  OW NER  

N O  MINIMUM -  NO RESERVATION  
T H E  FO LLO W IN G  WILL SELL A T  PUBLIC AUCTION

TRACTORS
1— 1979 Casa Modal 2390 dlaaal tractor, S/N 8850728, aquippad 

w/P shift transmission, anclosad cab, 18.4:38 duals (axtra 
good)

1— 1970 Casa Modal 970 dlasal tractor, S/N 2367775, aquippad 
w/anclosad cab, dual hydraulics

COMBINES & GRAIN CARTS
1— 1976 Massay-Farguson Modal 750 dlasal eomblna, 

S/N 169606186, aquippad w/frrow maxa headar, anclosad cab
1— Masaay-Farguson 6-row comhsad, S/N 30012
1— 1977 Caldwsll grain buggy

AUCTIONEERS 
L.. D. H END ERSON  

TXE-036-0630

JA C K  McVICKER
TXE-024-0561

D O N N IE HEN D ER SO N
SALES COORDINATOR & CLERK

SPRAYERS & TANKS
1— Wylia (rant Mt. spray rig

EQUIPMENT
1— J. 0. 6-row plantar 
1— Casa chisal plow w/9-shanks 
1— 1981 Casa 21* tandam disc 
1— Lilliston 6-row rolling cultivator 
1— 1985 Lilliston 6-row rolling cultivator 
1— IHC 8-row rotary hoa 
1— Caldwsll 9* blada dltchar 
1— 1978 Casa 24* land float 
1— IHC 4/16*’ bottom braaking plow 
1—  Evarsman V/dltchsr 
1— J. 0.14' tandam disc 
1— Handcock 9’ land float 
1— 21’ tool bar knlfaing rig 
1— 7-row doubla tool bar llstsr 
1— 8-row bad shapar 
1— shopmada clod bustar 9* x 4*
1— disc ditch flllsr 
1 — Corsicanna 2-row ahrsddar

IRRIGATION EQUIPMENT
4— 1970 Molina Modal 608 anginas 
7— Irrigation hydrant* 6** x 7"

84— joints 8” x 7"; (low Una 20’ Joints 
1— shopmada pips trallsr

R E A L  E S T A T E
550 Acres Irrigated Farmland 
Offered Private Treaty By 
Owner Keith Boone. 

806-986-4253

A U C TIO N E E R S  N O TE: ALL E Q U IP M EN T HAS  
BEEN W ELL MAINTAINED. COM E EARLY. MAJOR  
ITEM S W ILL SELL EARLY. O TH E R  EQ U IP M EN T  
IS E X P EC TED  BY SALE DAY.

CONSIGNMENTS WELCOME  
C O N T A C T  L. D. OR D ONNIE H E N D ER S O N  

806-965-2847

______________ 257-3739______________

UPCOMING AUCTION 
S ATU R D AY, JA N U A R Y  25, 1986 

B U R R U S .LU M B ER  CO.
EA R TH , TEXA S  

RAY K E L L E Y  ES T A T E 
CONSIGNM ENTS W ELC O M E

H & S Auctioneers
Srmg the entire UJSA. sdhg with a unique 

neon) of anaa. We at II & S invite your

CaU 806-965-2847

Terms Of Sale 
Cadi Day 0( Sale

* t
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M EC TTH C
C ftN D IM TC S

County Clerk
Barbara

McCamish

County 
Commissioner 
Precinct No. 2

R oy Whitt

287th District
Judge

Jack Young

'Sudan News
by

Evelyn.̂  R itchie^
Sharon Roberts. Cindy and 

Britton of Stephenville visited 
during the Christmas holidays 
with their parents and grand
parents, Mr. and Mrs. Buford 
Walser and Mr. and Mrs. A.J. 
Roberts and family.

*• *
Mr. and Mrs. Bill McCollum, 

Chris and Jeff of Dickenson 
visited during the holidays with

8. Real Estate 
For Sale

her parents, Mr. and Mrs. 
Dexter Baker and other family 
members.

e e e

Mr. and Mrs. Olan Hays of 
Albany visited during the holi
days with their daughter, Mr. 
and Mrs. Freddie Legg and 
children.

* * *
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Ray have 

returned from Mansfield, 
Lousiana where they spent the 
holidays with their daugther, 
Mr. and Mrs. Roby Lynn and 
girls. Also accompanying them 
was her mother, Mrs. Mable 
Reed.

e e e

8. Real Estate 
For Sale

IN AMHERST Completely remodeled, loan 
appraised. 2 Bdrm, 1 Bath, large living 
r$om, Fireplace, kitchen, built-ins, lots of 
cabinets, utility, fully carpeted, central 
heat, ref. air call 246-3454. 
b8-49s-stfc

JIMMIE CRAWFORD 
Real Estate & Ins.

1725 W. Ave. E 
Muleshoe, Texas 
Phone 272-3666 

***
2- lVi-2 brick house Vi Mi. west of town on 
10 acres. Basement, green house & 3”  
well. Priced to sell.

e e e

3- 1 brick house with tile fence, garden, 
and good neighbors. Quite neighborhood.'

e e e

2-1 house with vinyl siding, new wiring & 
plumbing. Near downtown.

e e e

Commercial property - 3 lots on highway 
84 with 125 ft. frontage. Good location.

Have farm listings. 
Call for information.

J.B. SUDDERTH REALTY INC. 
Drawer 887 

Farwell, Tx 79325 
Ph. 806-481-3288

181 acres, one 6 in. and one 8 in. well, 
valley sprinkler, west of Progress on 
•highway. Owner financing availabfe. 

e e e
177 acres with zimmatic sprinkler near 
Lazbuddie. Good water area. Owner says 
sell.

e e e

EXCELLENT existing business opportun
ity. Would make ideal family operation. 
Located in Farwell - Bovina - Oklahoma 
Lane area.

e e e

155 acres irrigated with circle sprinkler, 
excellent water area, North East of 
Muleshoe.

e e e

320 A, 3-8 in. wells, circle sprinkler, 3 mi 
SE Clays Comer.

* « *
158 A, 3 good wells, circle sprinkler, • 
elevator and new office building on 
highway, Progress area.

e e e

639 ACRES irrigated; 5 wells; under
ground pipe; with 800 head feed lot; scales 
and corrals; nice 4 bdrm, 2 bath, home; 
also will sell with or separately adjoining 
160 acre irrigated tract. All located NW of 
Earth. Owner says sell immediately to 
settle estate.

e e e

> 1 JOHN MM

335 LEVEL-

A wide-working heavyweight 
that's easy to level

You'll start disking without delay because you 
tine-tune tore/cfeleveling with one crank at 
the front of the disk.

And Dura-Flex* gang bearings will help you 
keep disking. They leature 4-lip seals that 
lock in grease and block out dirt so well, they

Twelve sizes, trom 18 ieet 6 inches to 33 teet 
1 inch, let you use the heavyw eight 335 
behlnc^rouM ractOM Otl402c^225-plu^ip^^

Dent & Co,
^est Highway 84 •
P.O.Box 444 
Muleshoe, Texas 
me '806/272-4297

Mr. and Mrs. Ron Milliken of 
Houston and Mr. and Mrs. Pat 
Minyard and children of Lub
bock visited during the holidays 
with their mother, Mrs. Rhoda 
Minyard.

e e e

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Noles 
of Throckmorton were Sudan 
visitors recently.

e e e

John Humphreys and James 
Humphreys were recently in 
Brownwood to assist in business 
there. Teena and Kristen 
Humphreys were holiday visit
ors here with them and also 
Mrs. Dood Haragan.

e e e

Mr. and Mrs. Craig Turner 
and Brandi and Mr. and Mrs. 
Joe Don Parrot and children all 
of Amarillo and Mr. and Mrs. 
D.W. Muller and Austin of 
Littlefield were holiday visitors 
with their mother, Mrs. Jean 
Muller and other family mem
bers.

e e e

Mrs. Doyle Mapp and Dustin 
of Hobbs, N.M. and Mr. and 
Mrs. Billy Gore Stephanie and 
Dennis of Odessa and Mr. and 
Mrs. David Doty and children of 
Littlefield, were holiday visitors 
with their parents and grand
parents, Mr. and Mrs. Wayne 
Doty and J.C. Wells and Mr. 
and Mrs. Billy Gore and also
Mrs. Evah Doty.

e e e

Mr. and Mrs. Philip Gordon, 
Jeff and Kay Lynn were in 
Greenville during the holidays 
to visit her brother, Mr. and 
Mrs. Corky Thomas. Her 
mother, Mrs. Vera Thomas of 
Olney accompanied them, 

e e e

Holiday visitors with Mr. and 
Mrs. Billy Hanna were their 
children, Mr. and Mrs. Larry 
Hanna and boys of Monahans, 
Mr. and Mrs. Dewayne Grey 
and other children of Vega and 
Matt of Amherst.

e e e

Mr. and Mrs. David Quisen- 
berry and Sarah visited in 
Lockney during the holidays 
with his parents, Mr. and Mrs. 
Denny Quisenberry and in 
Tahoka with hers, Mr. and Mrs.
Jerry McKibbon.

e e e

Holiday visitors with Mr. and 
Mrs. R.B. Knox were their 
children, Mr. and Mrs. Chester 
Knox and family of Seminole 
and Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy Knox 
and Wendy of Abernathy. 
Joining them were Mrs. Daisy 
Ford and Mr. and Mrs. Bill 
Kuykendall and family.

e e e

Holiday visitors with Mr. J.C. | 
Wells were several o f his 
children and families including 
Mr. and Mrs. Claude Patton of 
Lubbock, Mr. and Mrs. Ed 
Gowkoski o f Denver, Mary 
Williford and girls of Abernathy 
and the Glen Chester family and 
they Wayne Doty family.

e e e .
Mrs. George (Bessie) Collins 

was taken Monday to the 
Methodist Hospital where she 
remains in intensive care due to 
amputation of one of her legs. 
She has been seriously ill for 
several days and most of their 
children have been there to visit 
with her.

e e e

Mr. and Mrs. Mike Jones of 
Carrollton and Mr. and Mrs. 
Clint Jones of Knox City visited* 
during the holidays with their 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. Harold 
Ingle and sister Mr. and Mrs. 
Corley Baker and family. Mrs. 
Ingle, Verna, met for a visit 
with her mother Mrs. T.B. Hale 
in Lubbock during the weekend

and joining them were-her five 
sisters Mrs. Doris Turner of 
Twist, Washington; Mrs. Billy 
Everett of Tahoka; Mrs. Bobby 
Combest of Snyder; Mrs. 
Clynice Baker of Midland; and 
Mrs. Linda Hitchcock of Stam
ford, Connecticut.

e e e

Holiday visitors with Mr. and 
Mrs. Glen Cardwell were their 
daughters, Mr. and Mrs. 
Herman Synatschk and Amanda 
o f Anton and Mrs. Susan
Nettles and girls of Lubbock, 

e e e

Delbert Serratt of Amarillo 
visited recently with his mother, 
Mrs. Louzelle Serratt and they 
also visited with Mr. and Mrs. 
Wayne Howell.

e e e

Holiday visitors in the home 
of Mr. and Mrs. Harold May 
were their children, Mr. and 
Mrs. Brian May of Ozona, Mr. 
and Mrs, Randy Rogers of 
Arlington and Bernadette May 
of Dallas.

16. Livestock 16. Livestock

* * *
Holiday visitors in the home 

of Mr. and Mrs. Ray May were 
their sons, Mr. and Mrs. Kenzil 
May and family of Monahans 
and Mr. and Mrs. Larry May of 
Gardendale.

*• *
Mr. and Mrs. Doyle Terrell 

have returned home from an 
extended stay in Oklahoma 
where Mrs. Terrell became 
seriously ill and was hospital
ized there for a few days, 

e e e

Mrs. Oleta Reece visited 
recently in Louisiana with her 
daughter, Denice and family, 

e e e

Kenneth Serratt and Kolby of 
Amarillo visited during the 
holidays withtheir mother and 
grandmother, Mrs. Louzelle 
Serratt.

e e e

Mrs. Ouida Parrish has re
turned from visiting during the 
holidays in Germantown, Tenn. 
with her son, Mr. and Mrs. 
Dwain Parrish and family, 

e e e

Mr. and Mrs.Elray Rasco, 
Bert, Becky, Brad and Gayla 
returned home from Ruidoso on 
Tuesday following several days 
stay there in their cabin during 
the holidays.

23 • Angus Cows, 1250 pounds, 7-10 yr. 
age, to start calving 3-1-86. All these from 
Hinkson and Lust heads and are
registered.

19 - 3 yr. old, first generation Brangus. 
Second calf drop due 3-1-86. Ten head are 
registered.

30 head, first generation Brangus heifers, 
two years old, now calving.

40 head, yearling Brangus heifers.Can 
register the most.

Brangus bulls, two years old, unpampered
and ready.

2 - V* Brahma, V* Angus bulls.

16s-2s-2tsc
806-238-1319 
Bovina, TX

18. Legals 18. Legals

BUILDINGS & EQUIPMENT 
FOR SALE TO THE HIGHEST BIDDER

1 - 10’ x 20’ wood frame bldg, with sheet 
metal siding

J13 1 - 10’ x 16’ wood frame bldg, with sheet 
metal siding 

T1 1 - 8’8”  x 14’ metal bldg.
B43 1 - 9’4”  x 16’ metal bldg.
B48 1 - 9’4”  x 20’ metal bldg.

Several lots of sheet iron panels 
Concrete hopper on wheels 
3 - concrete buckets
2 - backhoe buckets (30” )
1 - dump truck bed
2 - drag line buckets (2yd & Hyd)
1980 - v-i ton Ford pickup # 250
3 - 1973 Grove hydraulic cranes

CH-876 - S.N. 24134 
CH-878 - S.N. 18248 
CH-879 - S.N. 22985 

Items can be seen at 
contact Missouri Valley,
2111. All bids must be turned in to 
Missouri Valley no later than January 17, 
1986.
18-2s-ltc

Tolk station or 
Inc. at 806-965-

I  *

PIONEER
B R A N  D

Hunting Season 
Find For: 

Quail......Feb. 23!
Duck........Jan. 12
;Geese.......Jan. 19!
Sandhill Crane 

Feb. 9

High performance 
hybrids to make 
the most of your 

Irrigation program!
Water isn't cheap. So naturally, you need com  hybrids
with the genetic potential to come along with you and yield 

the highest level your management can reach That's why 3377 
and 3186 make the perfect combination on the Plains. Plant full- 

season 3186 on your best land where it can express its fun potential. Than  
round out your irrigated com program with earlier maturing 3377. 

As companions, they give you a powerful combination of high yield and
performance characteristics you need.

3377 Superior yieid.r Outstanding heat and drouth tolerance. 
Excellent for delayed plantings Tall wide-leafed hybrid with good ground

shading. Large, girthy ears.

3186 What a yiekter! Excellent heat and drouth tolerance 1M, 
semi-upright leafed hybrid Superior standability Excellent late season plant

health plus MOM V and heat smut resistance.

S—  on* ofttMM PloiiMr ctoaters right m m *

272-4611
QanaFranka

925-6454 PmoctoFrantra, a . Dana Paul Jarman 
*75-6454 965-2340

PIONEER,
B R A N D  • SEEDS

'Ragtstarad tradamarli ol Piormar Hi-Brad! International Inc.
1 brand product, ara aold aubjacl to iti. larma and conditions of M l.  which ara part of the labeling i 

sals document. Pienaarta a brand name, numbara idantiTy vartetiea

i
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CLASSIFIED 
RATES 

1st Insertion
Per Word........S.15
Minimum Charge.....

$ r3 o
2nd Insertion

Per Word........$.13
Minimum Charge....

£2.00
CLASSIFIED 

DISPLAY 
RATES 
$1,70

Per column inc
BLIND AT RATES 

50% more.
DEADLINES 

12 Noon Tues.
for Thursday paper 

12 Noon Fri.
For Sunday paper 

WE RESERVE THE 
RIGHT TO CLASSIFY 
REVISE. OR REJECT 
ANY AD. NOT RE 
SPONSIBLE FOR 
ANY ERROR AFTER 
AD HAS RUN ONCE.

1. Personals 1. Personals 3 . Help W anted 8. Real Estate 
For Sale

MARY KAY' COS
METICS Josift
Flowers 272-3865. ,

. 1 -40s-tfc __
FURNITURE Upholst
ering & repairs. 
Burrows ,-Upholstgryf 
Shop 209 W. 2nd 
Phone 272-4255 Home! 
Phone 272-5722. 
bl-4Jt-tfr

LATHE STUCCO
work do jobs or patch 
work professional, 
free estimates, call 
965-2871. 
sl-ls-4tsc

1. Personals

WOULD LIKE to keep 
children in my home. 
Have references. 272- 
5839. 
l-ls-3tp

r)ME R e p a ir s  
M. Saldana Con-, 
«4tuction Licensed and 

bonded plumber. 
Specialized in cement, 
carpenter work, re
modeling,
acoustical
272-4955.
sl-16s-tfc

painting,
cfetttngs.

Coral Reef #3 
All breed dog 
grooming. Special 
for month of Jan
uary. All poodles (or 
same equal size) 
$10.00 Boarding at 
reasonable rates 

272-5709
Tradewinds Plaza

STORAGE 
Rooms Available 

For Storage 
$25.00 - $30.00 

per month 
Ted Barnhill 

272-4903 
bl-42s-stfc

All natural, Good 
Basic Nutrition,
W eight Control,
Program. Safe.
_ Betty Steinbock
965-2866.

sl-47s-3msc

WHTIT - REID. •*—
Rad Mat* t  buuranca 

l6 l  Mrin -  Ph. 272-3611 • C om M rdd

3-2 masonite siding in country 85x400’ lot 
with well, dishwasher, range-oven, dispos
al, central heat, carpet, 2 closets in master 
bedroom, fully insulated and heavily 
insulated in attic. Very nice neat house. 
29’x40’ insulated shog. 50H-11

2- 1-1 carport, sunken den, fireplace, 
range-oven, compactor, ref, e;xtra heavy 
storm doors, good location 25-H18

•**
3- 2-1 brick front, central heat, fenced back 
yard on Dallas. 25H-19

*•*
3-1 %-2 brick, dishwasher, range-oven, 
bar, lot’ s of storage and gas B-B-Q grill
H25-20 *•*

i f

DAVIS
COMMERCIAL

PUMPING
SERVICE

Cess pools, Grease 
pits, Dipping vats, 
Mud pits. Septic 
Tanks.

“I f  it's part liquid 
and not over 20 foot 
deep we 'll try to 
drain it. ’ '

806-272-4673 
806-272-3467 

Muleshoe, Texas 
l-25s-stfc

CONCERNED 
About Someone’ s 

Drinking?
HELP IS 

AVAILABLE 
through Al-Anon 

Call 227-2350 or 965- 
2870 or Call 227-2350 
or come to visit Tues 
day nights, 8:00 p.m 
of Saturday mornings 
at 10:30 a.m. at 1116 
W. American Blvd 
Muleshoe.

A wise man will hear, 
and will increase in 
learning.

-Proverbs 1:5.

" If  You Wont It SoM - See Us
H.C. Raid Broker 
Roy Whitt 272-3058 
ihursfe RfU 272-3311 
Joy WNrt 272-3053 
tudhHgp 273-4693

nn Cfieste/i
REAL ESTATE 

BROKER-APPRAISER

806-227-2368
FARMS FOR SALE

BAILEY COUNTY 
Dryland 

***
6 adjoining labors near Circleback with Vi 
of 100% minerals

LAMB COUNTY 
Dryland

***
177 ac. - 3 mi. N.W. of Sudan oA
pvmt. with 2 bdrm. home 

•**
179 ac - 1 mi. S.E. of Sudan on pvmt.

***
80 ac. - 3 mi. S.W. of Sudan on pvmt.

***
177 ac. - S.E. of Lfd. near Bainer Switch 

*»*
Irrigated Land

240 ac. - 1 mi. N.W. of Sudan on Hwy. 84 
with 177 ac. alfalfa under sprklr. & 80 ac. 
grass & wheat ***
448 ac. - alfalfa with siderell sprklrs. 10 
mi. N. of Sudan **•
177 ac. - W. of Amherst with 2 wells 

*•«
366 ac. W. of Sudan with 3 wells, Towable 
Bpl.

PARMER COUNTY 
320 ac. - Near Lazbuddie with 3 - 8 ”  wells. 
Very Good.

TYPIST -$500 weekly 
at home! Information? 
Send self addressed 
envelope. P.O. Box 
345 Sudan, TX 79371. 
v3-5Qt-lmc

W A N T E D :  R e l i e f  
night watchman. In
quire at Caprock In- 
dustires, Bovina. 806- 
225-4400. 
c3-2s-2tc

TEXAS REFINERY  
CORP. needs mature 
person now in Mule
shoe areas. Regard
less of experience, 
write A.B. Hopkins, 
Box 711, Fort Worth, 
TX 76101 
3-2s-ltpts

4. Houses 
For Rent

RU1DOSQ CHALETA 
bedroom for rent” by 
day, weekend, •. or 
weekly. Call 505<-257- 
2622 or 915-943-4261. 
Owner Dr. Albertson. 
a4-49t-tfc

FOR RENT: Small 
unfurnished house. 
Call 272-3107 
m4-ls-tfc

JAMES F. HAYES & CO.
Vic Coker - Agent 

(806) 965-2468
*•*

800 ACRES West of Lazbuddie on pave
ment. Excellent Soils, 4 wells, 2 homes, 
large quonset barn, 2000 head feedlot and 
attendant facilities, $250,000 in deprec
iable assets. $780/acre. Will Divide.

•**
1280 ACRES. Western Deaf Smith County, 
North of Friona. 960 acres of excellent

trass. 2 windmills, 1 submersible pump’. 
20 acres of cultivation. Very good fences. 

Other land available for lease to buyer of 
this property. $210/acre.

***
162 ACRES North of Pleasant Valley Gin. 
2 wells, excellent water, new sprinkler. 
Seller will finance. $900/acre.

•••
160 ACRES 4 miles Northwest of Earth. 2 
wells, very good sprinkler, seller financed 
note may be assumed. Make offer.

•**
320 ACRES Northwestern Lamb County. 
Very good water and soils, 3 irrigation 
wells, 1 domestic well, steel cattle pens, 
$600/acre.

1275 ACRES north of Lazbuddie on 
Running Water Draw. 370 acres central 
'pivot irrigated, 250 acres row irrigated, 
balance is good turf of buffalo grass and 
gramma grass. Well improved. 2 houses, 
barn, small feed lot, excellent fences and 
otner improvements. $325 per acre.

Contact Vic for information on other ranch, 
hunting and recreational properties.

HENRY REALTY 
111 W. Ave. B 

Muleshoe, Texas 
272-4581

JUST COMPLETED 3 bedroom, 2 bath, 
large living room, kitchen & dining. 
Excellent condition, near high school. 
Priced to sell.

320 ACRES with large beautiful 3 
Bedroom, 3 bath, 3 car gaijage, spacious 
gameroom, central heating and air, 
underground sprinkler for yard 30’x50’ 
shop for building. 5 wells.

•**
80 ACRES with 6”  well and 8 ”  well, 
under ground pipe owner financing 
available. 7 miles west of Muleshoe.

*«■*
38 ACRES West of Muleshoe, 6 Inch Well, 
Sideroll, All Wheat.

***
ONE ACRE sites for Home Construction. 3 
Miles East of Muleshoe on HWY. 3 lots 
remain.

*•*
COMPLETELY remodeled 2 Bedroom 
home. Ideal first home, must see to 
appreciate. Nice location with F.H.A. loan. 

**•
APARTMENT complex, mobile home park, 
vacant land for expansion. Terms avail
able.

•**
ISO ACRES with 6 inch well and 4. inch 
well. On highway close to Muleshoe. 
Underground line connects both wells.

COUNTRY living, close to town. A 
3-Bedroom, 2-bath, large den with 
fireplace, central Air/heat, located on 
one-acre tract. Carpet through-out, many 
built-in appliances in kitchen. TV-Cable. 
See to appreciate.
«-23t-tfc

***
4 Br., 2 bath, 2 car garage, central 
heat/air, large utility, carpet, near down
town. Excellent condition.

•**

HOUSE FOR SALE by 
owner: 3 bdrm., 2 
baths, brick, >1600 sq. 
ft., large fenced yard, 
Morrison Addition. 
Call 272-3180 for ap
pointment. 
s8 *7t-tfc
FOR SALE BY OWN
ER: 3 bdr. - 2 Bath, 
brick home in Country 
Club Addition. Fire
place, sunken den, 
nice fenced yard, 
central A&H, 906 
Juniper. 272-5421. 
m8-2s-tfc 

FOR SALE: 1971 Mo
bile Home, 3 Bed-, 
room, 1 y* Bath, 
$7,500. Call 272-52681 
after 5:00 p.m. 
g8-37s-tfc
OWNER SELLS: 3 
bdrm., 2 bath, brick, 
with fireplace, cent 
A&H. Covered patio' 
with nice yard. 1806( 
W. Ave. E. 272-56631 
or 272-3230 
r8-49t-tfc

HOUSE & SMALL 
ACREAGE on hwy. 
3 bedroom, 2 bath, 
cattle feed lot, 200 
head hog finish feed 
floor. 806-965-2754. 
g8-2s-lmc

8. Real Estate 
For Sale

1975 MEADOWOOD 
trailer house 14x75. 
Call 257-3826 after 
6:00 p.m. Immaculate 
condition. Priced to 
sell.
r8-2s-4tc

9. Automobiles 
For Sale

1979 CAPRICE Clas
sic Coupe. Good con-

11. For Sale 
Or Trade

FOR SALE: Two ce
metery. lots in Bailey 
Co. Memorial Park 
Call 915-388-4635 OF 
write to C.M. King 
13ox 244 Kingsland, 
Tx 78639.

Jtll-23t-tfc
TWO SIZE SEVEN 
formats, worn once. 
Phone 272-4804.
11 -2s-3tp

16. Livestock

'tALL YOUR LOCAL1 
Used Cow Dealer For 
7-day a week free 
dead stock removal. 
806-965-2903 collect 
^ -800-692-4435. '
nl6h-3Ji,-tfc

17. Seed 
& Feed

 ̂ i

dition. 272-4477 after
6 p.m.
m9-ls-4tsc-

7981 DATSUN 200SX. 
Clean. 227-2494. 
c9-ls-3tc______  _

10. Farm 
Equip.

15. Misc.

TRAILER space for 
rent 272-3718. 
bl5-ls-3tc .. _

GOOD SELECTION of 
used center .pivot for 
sale or lease. Contact 
Irrigation Pumps & 
Power, Muleshoe, 
Earth or Dimmitt. 
I10-46s-tfc -

11. For Sale 
Or Trade

FOR SALE: 50 horse 
electric motor with 
switch box 965-2752. 
I M s-5id -

15. Misc.

HAY FOR SALE: Red 
Top cane Round bales 
will deliver locally call 
925-6732.
17-2t-6tp

HAY  Sweet Bee hay 
grazier top quality $2 
Bale, $60 Ton. 
Causey, N.M. 1-505- 
273-4329. 
m!7-2s-2tc

15. Misc.

SHOP AROUND FOR THE BEST PRICE 
THEN SEE OUR PRICES 

60% OFF 14K GOLD & DIAMONDS 
EVERYDAY

B I-W IZI H EALTH M ART
902 Main Friona, Texas 

247-3010

BINGHAM & NIEMAN REALTY 
116 E. Ave. C 

272-5285—272-5286

PARKRIDGE

BEAUTIFUL 3-2-2 Brick Home, Energy 
Efficient, Cent. A&H, built-ins, sunken 
living area, nice office or study, large, 
finished basement, Ash woodwork, fire
place with blower, aut. sprinkler sys. nice 
workshop, & much more!!!! ,

COUNTRY LIVING HOMES

3-1-1 home on 1 acre, close to town, nice 
workshop-storage bldg. & attached shed.
$30’ s....

JUST L1STED-3-\-\ home on pavement 
close to town on approx. 6/10 acre, 
storage bldg., workshop, unfinished base
ment.

RICHLAND HILLS

3-1 % -l Brick, C 
yard, storage bid’

***
&H, built-ins fenced

JUST LISTED-Nice, large 3-2-2 Brick 
Home, Cent. A&H, built-ins, utility, 
approx. 2700 sq. ft. of lv. area, nice 
covered patio, storage bldg., playhouse, 
fenced yard, & more!!!!!

•**
4-2% -2 Brick, Cent. A&H, built-ins, 
fireplace, study, basement, fenced yard & 
more. $60’sl!!!

***
3-3-1 carport Brick, Cent. A&H, built-ins, 
fireplace, nice large den with built-in bar 
& gun cabinets, loads of storage, large 
utility, covered patio, gas grill, & storage 
bldgs.!!!

•**
3-1%-2 Brick, Cent, heat, Evap. air, 
built-ins, nice earth tone carpets, new 
vinyl flooring, fenced yard & lots more!!! 
$60’s

***
3-2-2 Brick, Cent. A&H, built-ins, earth- 
toned carpets, beautifully decorated & 
landscaped, fenced yard, storage bldg. & 
more!!!!

***
NICE 3-2-2 Brick, (energy Efficient-Total 
Electric). Cent. A&H, built-ins, fireplace, 
storm windows & doors, utility, nice patio 
& m ore!!!!!!

COUNTRY CLUB

JUST LISTED-3-VA-2 Brick, Cent. A&H, 
built-ins, fenced yard, storage bldg. 
$50’ s !!l!

LENAU ADD.

3-1-1 home corner lot, Cent, heat, Evap. 
air fenced yard. $30’ s.....

NICE 2-1-1 home, wall furnace, evap. air 
storm windows & doors, utility, fenced 
yard & storage bldg. $30’s!l!

3-1j/4-1 carport home, nice carpet, fenced 
yard, neat. $30’s !!!l!

***
2-1-1 Home, Cent, heat, DW, utility, storm 
windows, well insulated, fenced yard. 
$20’ s!!!

•**
2-1-1 Brick, Cent. A&H, built-ins, fire
place, Comb, den-office, fenced yard with 
2 nice pecan trees, corner lot! I! 11 

***

We have numerous farms, commercial 
property, & lots listed. Contact us for
details on these and other listings.

•••

HIGH SCHOOL AREA

3-1 % -l Brick, Cent. A&H, built-ins, 
fenced yard, & more!!!!!

***
JUST LISTED -Nice 3-1 +  1 Carport Home 
on corner lot. Nice carpets, wall furnace 
heat, evap. air, fenced yard and storage 
bldg. $30’ s!!H

***
3-1% Brick Home, with approx. 2750 sq. 
ft. of lv. area. Cent. A&H, built-ins, 
beamed ceiling in living room, nice den 
with ash paneling, large utility, fenced
yard, storage bldg., & more!!!!!

***
PRICE REDUCED 3-1-1 home on corner 
lot, storage building, & nice area for 
garden. $11,000!!!!!!

3-1-1 home, corner lot, Cent, heat, Evap. 
air, fenced yard. $30’ sH!

***
3-1 % -l home, corner lot, Cent. A&H, 
1800+ sq. ft. of lv. area, sprinkler sys., & 
also has a nice 2 room & bath rental unit.
$40’ s!l! 10% Owner financing.

***
GOOD RENTAL PROPERTY-2 houses (2 
bdrm., 1 bath, unfurnished & a 1 bdrm., 1 
bath furnished) all on one lot. $25,000 
Sales Price with a $400 per month
income!!!!

*•*
IMMACULATE 3-2-1 Brick, cent. A&H, 
built-ins, earth-tone carpet. $40’s 

*•*
SMALL EQUITY 14’x80’ Mobile home- 3
bdrm., 2 bath, built-ins very nice...

***
NICE Mobile Home lot, hookups, fenced 
yard & storage bldg.!!!!!

***
BUILDING ON 2 LOTS, approx. 2350 sq. 
ft., paved parking...

*•*
2- 1 home on 20 acres, 20 hp. sub. pump, 
domestic well, large barn & corrals, V*
mile sprinkler pipe, & more. $42,500...

***
NICE FASHION & FABRIC shop. Very 
good business with good potential. Priced 
to Sell. _

***
PRICE REDUCED-Nice brick office bldg. 
Approx. 4,000 sq. ft. Very nice offices and 
reception area, central A&H paved 
parking.

14 X 84, 3-2 SHULT Mobile Home, Cent, 
heat, energy efficient, built-ins, pantry, 
utility & more. Small Equity & Assume
Loan to qualified buyer...

***
3- 2 Mobile Home and lot, built-ins, fenced 
yard, storage bldgs. & More. $13,000!!!

YZ-Approz. 400 acres, 4 wells, under-

fround tile, 3-1%-2 home, 2 large barns, 
-1 tenant house. $750.00 per acre.

BAILEYBORO-2 Labors, 4 elect, wells, 3 
bdrm., 2 bath home, barns, corrals, 
approx. 55 acres of pasture land, on 
pavement...... ***
FAIR VIEW AREA -2 good dryland labors 
on pavement. Priced to Sell! I! 11

NEEDMORE-Good Labor of land. 2 elec, 
wells with hi-pressure line for sprinkler
system, some minerals. Priced to Sell......

***

’WE APPRECIATE YOUR BUSINESS”  
GEORGE NIEMAN, BROKER


